الإجابة في 7 صفحات

دولة الكويت وزارة التربية

نموذج الاجابة

التوجيه الفني العام للغة الانجليزية امتحان الصف العاشر الفائرة الاولى 2019 / 2020

دوبي 2020/2019 يت الزمن: ثلاث ساعات

المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية)

المفردات القواعد - الوظائف اللغوية - الكتاب المقرر - التمبير - الاستيعاب المقروء والتلخيص - الترجمة مدارس الامل والشلل الدماغي وزراعة القوقعة

Total (420 Marks) I- VOCABULARY(50 Marks)

A - From a,b and c, choose the most suitable word that best completes each of the following sentences: (5x5 = 25 Marks)

- 02. The studentdiscussed their plans for the graduation day.
 a. brand b. council c. motivation
- 03. To build muscles, our bodies need to digest andprotein.
 a. metabolise b. conduct c. drill
- 04. My uncle exerted great efforts in this project, so he wasrewarded.
 a. irresponsibly b. slightly c. richly
- 05. I felt unwelcomed at the company because the manager was to me.
 a. exclusive b. hostile c. geometric

B-Fill in the spaces with the most suitable words from the list below: (5 X 5=25 Marks)

(high-ranking / introvert / deserves / anti-reflective / design / comprises)

- 06. Have you seen the new design of the BMW sports car? It's incredible.
- 07. My brother is a/an introvert . You can count all his friends on one hand.
- 08. Two of my cousins hold high-ranking jobs in a multi-national company.
- 09. The clinic staff comprises eight doctors, two dozen nurses and some workers.
- 10. My eyes are so sensitive that I have to use anti-reflective screens on my devices.





الصفحة الثانية الأولى والإنجليزية الصف الماشر الفترة الأولى 2020/2019 اللغة الأجنبية الأولى والإنجليزية الصف الماشي وزراعة القوقعة

II- GRAMMAR (40 Marks)

From a, b and c, choose the correct answer that best completes each of the following sentences: (5 X 8=40 Marks)

11. I expect my aunt	the driving test; she	is training daily.
	b. has passed	c. was passing
12. We all threw our rocks at		the
a. higher	b. high	c. highest
13. My elder sister has studied	d Japaneses	he joined the university.
a. ever	b. since	c. for
14. Some pieces of furniture i		ı material.
a. green strong metallic		c. strong green metallic
15. My brother		ree right now.
a. has finished	b- has been finished	c- was finishing





الصفحة الثالثة

اللغة الأجنبية الأولى (الإنجليزية) الصف العاشر الفترة الأولى. 2020/2019 مدارس الامل والشلل الدماغي وزراعة القوقعة

III-LANGUAGE FUNCTIONS (40 Marks)

- From a, b and c, choose what you would say in the following situations:(4x10=40 Marks)

- 16. Your little brother spends too much time playing video games.
 - a. Don't waste your time. It's better to take up a useful hobby.
 - b. It's very good for your eyes and your back.
 - c. I think you have to buy a new joystick.
- 17. Your friend believes that traditional clothes are not suitable for his age.
 - a. Never buy something just because it's cheap.
 - b. I disagree with you. You have to take pride in your traditions.
 - c. I'm not sure, you can ask your father how to get enough money to buy one.
- 18. Your mother asks you about the best place to spend the summer holiday.
 - a. Why don't we try Italian food in that restaurant?
 - b. I would like to travel to Turkey; it's my favourite.
 - c. Please, help me write a report about my summer holiday.
- 19. Your classmate wants to become a member of a world charity organization.
 - a. I think it will be bad for your health.
 - b. You have to train more and avoid fast food.
 - c. It's a good idea. You can apply for one of them online.



وزارة وزارة التربية التوجيه الفي العام للغة الانجبيزية

الصفحة الرابعة النولى والإنجليزية) الصفحة الرابعة اللغة الأولى والإنجليزية) الصف الماشر الفترة الأولى - 2020/2019 مدارس الامل والشلل الدماغي وزراعة القوقعة

IV- SET BOOK QUESTIONS (30 Marks)

-From a, b and c, choose the correct answer to the following questions: (3X10=30 Marks)

- 20. What makes a shopping centre appeal to customers?
 - a. It has brand shops, cinemas and restaurants.
 - b. It is away from cities with no means of transportation.
 - c. They serve only one type of food from a certain cuisine.
- 21. What can be done to help protect wildlife in your area?
 - a. Buy exotic birds and animals.
 - b. Keep rare birds in cages at home.
 - c. Provide shelter and prevent hunting.
- 22. How will computer games be different in the future?
 - a. They will have no graphics.
 - b. They will look much more realistic.
- c. Players will not spend a long time playing them.

V- WRITING (100 Marks)

معدوف (درجة اعتبارية)





الصفحة الخامسة الأولى (الإنجليزية) الصف العاشر الفترة الأولى - 2020/2019 اللغة الأجنبية الأولى والإنجليزية) الصف العاشر الفترة الأولى مدارس الامل والشلل الدماغي وزراعة القوقعة

VI- READING COMPREHENSION & SUMMARY MAKING: (140 Marks) - Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow:

A species is the name for a group of animals that are alike, such as lions and tigers. If a species is endangered, it means there are very few of those animals left in the world. If all the animals in a species die, the species becomes extinct. Those animals are gone forever and can never be revived any more.

On the other hand, many species are protected. A protected species means governments have made laws against killing these animals. The koala is close to being an endangered species. Interestingly, the koala is partially to blame for its decline. Koalas are too stubborn for <u>their</u> own good!

When you were a child, were you a picky eater? Did your parents have to force you to eat things that were good for you? Hopefully, you listened to what they taught you and ate your dinner. Koalas are picky eaters which means that they are very careful about choosing only what they like. They live in tall eucalyptus trees. Many of these trees are also called gum trees. Koalas eat the leaves of those trees. Since there are over 600 different types of eucalyptus trees, the koala should have no trouble finding food. But koalas are picky! They only want certain eucalyptus tree leaves to eat. Out of the 600 varieties of trees, koalas only eat the leaves of about 120 kinds of eucalyptus trees. Some are even pickier than that. The koalas of a specific area will only eat about four or five kinds of eucalyptus leaves. They would rather starve than eat the other kinds. Now that's stubborn!

The biggest problem for koalas now is that the forests in Australia and some certain areas in the world are being cut down. Towns and cities are pushing farther into the green land. Since many koalas live there, they are losing their tree homes and the trees leaves that they feed on.



وزارة التربية التوجيه الفني العام للغة الانجبيزية

الصقحة السادسة

اللغة الأجنبية الأولى رالإنجليزية) الصف العاشر الفترة الأولى. 2020/2019 مدارس الامل والشلل الدماغي وزراعة القوقعة

A- From a, b and c, choose the correct answer: (8x10 = 80 MK)

- 23. What is the best title of the passage?
 - a. Tree Homes
 - b. Eucalyptus Trees
 - c. Endangered Species
- 24. The underlined word "starve" in the 3rd paragraph means:
 - a. force to eat
 - b. be very hungry
 - c. have no trouble
- 25. The underlined pronoun "Their" in the 2nd paragraph refers to:
 - a. koalas
 - b. laws
 - c. governments
- 26. According to paragraph 3, how is a koala similar to a child?
 - a. Neither of them lives in hot places.
 - b. Both of them are picky eaters.
 - c. Both feed on only four or five kinds of healthy food.
- 27. When does a species become extinct?
 - a. When the animals live in tall eucalyptus trees.
 - b. When all its animals die.
 - c. When its animals have no trouble finding food
- 28. Koalas' biggest problem nowadays is that they:
 - a. eat different kinds of food.
 - b. are forced to eat the leaves of eucalyptus trees.
 - c. lose their tree homes and the tree leaves that they feed on.





الصقحة السابعة الناولى (الإنجليزية) الصف العاشر الفترة الأولى ـ 2020/2019 اللغة الأجنبية الأولى ـ 2020/2019 مدارس الامل والشلل الدماغي وزراعة القوقعة

- 29. According to the passage, which of the following statements is NOT TRUE?
 - a. If there are few animals in a species, it means that it is endangered.
 - b. Governments are making laws to protect animals from extinction.
 - c. A species is the name for a group of animals that are completely different.
- 30. What is the writer's purpose of this text?
 - To persuade the readers to keep koalas at home.
 - b. To inform the readers about the threats that face the koalas.
 - c. To compare between different kinds of eucalyptus trees.

B- Summary Making (60 Marks)

With reference to the 3rd paragraph, tick ($\sqrt{\ }$) the four sentences that answer the following question: (4x15=60 Marks)

How do koalas' eating habits affect their existence?

31. Koalas are picky eaters.	(√)
32. They eat from any eucalyptus tree.	(X
33. Koalas only eat the leaves of about 120 kinds of 600 eucalyptus tree.	
34. Some koalas are even pickier than others.	(√)
35. Some koalas eat about four or five hundred kinds of eucalyptus leaves.	(X)
36. Koalas would rather die than eat the other kinds of food.	(1)

<u>VII - TRANSLATION</u> (20 Marks)

معدوف (درجة اعتبارية)

CONTROL

انتهت الأسئلة End of the Exam Good Luck

وزارة التربية التربية التربية التوجيد الفني العام للغة الانجيرية